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Weaverham Parish Council
Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham, Northwich, Cheshire, CW8 3HY
Tel: 01606 854451(24hr voicemail) Email: clerk@weaverhampc.co.uk  
Minutes of a meeting of the Environment Committee 

held by Zoom on Monday 6th July 2020 at 7.15pm
Present: Cllrs John Taylor (Chair), Eileen Bland, Michelle Budden, Iain Lasseter, Adrian Morgan, 
Roger Moss, Peter Wilkinson, Gary Williams and John Freeman. 
E1.
Public Open forum: no members of the public present.
E2.
Apologies for absence: Cllr Gillian Edwards who said she might join later.
E3.
No declarations of interest were received
E4.
Weed growth in the road gutters:  It was agreed that this was a CW&C responsibility and the current weed growth in many roads in the village would be brought to their attention for action.

E5.
Russet Road Play Park:  It was agreed to set up a task group to look at various suggestions on improvements to the play park including provision of picnic tables, landscaping and a review/replacement of equipment in the children’s play area..  The following councillors volunteered to join the group; Michelle Budden, Gillian Edwards, Iain Lasseter, Adrian Morgan, Roger Moss, John Taylor and Gary Williams.

Cllr Edwards joined the meeting.
E6.
Water supply to the allotments:  Cllr Lasseter offered to make a water tap available to the allotment holders after he had confirmed modifications to the swimming pool water supply.

E7.
Bat monitor:  It was agreed not to purchase a Bat Monitor.

Cllr Moss left the meeting

E8.
ROSPA report:  This year’s report had recently been received and any urgent actions will be attended to.

E9.
Rowan Road parking:  Cllrs Taylor and Freeman agreed to consider the best way forward and circulate any suggestions to Council for comment.  In the meantime, Cllr Edwards will send correspondence with Jamie Baron of Highways on the matter to the clerk.

E10
Funding for Bike Marking: deferred to the next meeting due to insufficient details provided.
E11.
Funding for two youth trips to Blackpool Illuminations: withdrawn as the trips will not be going ahead due to Covid restrictions.

E12.
Bonfire:  It is anticipated the annual bonfire and fireworks will take place on Saturday 7th November at 6.30pm.  A suggestion that we consider holding a film show before was not supported.

E13.
Date of next meeting - Monday 14th September at 7.15pm.   







The meeting closed at 9.44pm.

Parish Office Opening hours 0900-1300 Monday – Thursday

Joint Acting Clerks to the Parish Council – John Freeman, Adrian Morgan and Peter Wilkinson

